Family
Services
Minutes – 4/10/19

Meeting

n attendance: Rebecca Burgos, CFCE West Springfield, Hillary
Cronin, VA,, Brenda Garcia, BHN Project Fit, Jill Fijal,
Chicopee Public Schools, Jenise Kataliina, Square One, Fran
Lemay, ServiceNet, Heather Marshall, Elizabeth Freeman Center,
Michelle Michaelian, BHN, Donna Nadeau, DHCD

Built for Zero Update: Pamela updated the group on her
attendance at the Built For Zero Learning Session in Atlanta,
GA in late March as part of the Hampden County CoC team. This
is a very exciting initiative – over 70 CoCs and communities
represented with 500 people from across the country – working
as part of a national initiative (led by the national
organization Community Solutions) in collaboration with HUD,
VA and the US Interagency on Homelessness. Its first focus is
to end veteran homelessness (several communities have
celebrated this milestone; Hampden County has set June 30 for
its goal!). “Ending” means reaching “functional zero” where
the number of people experiencing homelessness each month is
less than the average number of people who are rehoused (i.e.,
the “outflow” is larger than the “inflow”). After achieving
veteran homelessness, the initiative will focus its efforts on
ending chronic homelessness and then all forms of homelessness
(youth and family).

Built for Zero considers itself a movement for social change,
anchored in fundamental grassroots organizing principles
(there is no such thing as doing “for” only “with”), entirely
data-driven and using that data to make highly measurable
progress. It is positively inspiring to be a part of it!

Pamela shared this information with the new 3 County CoC lead
– Community Action – and they are participating in a webinar
on 4/9 about how new communities can join. We will all stay
tuned. The next national convening will be in October and
meanwhile the work in Hampden County continues with the
countdown to ending veteran homelessness by June 30.

School Liaison/Shelter Provider Update: Jill Fijal of Chicopee
Public Schools reported out on the Network meeting of school
liaisons and shelter providers to build stronger partnerships
so students living in shelters are better served and connected
to services. School liaisons will offer a training for all
shelter case managers on July 23 to train them on McKinney
Vento policies and resources. Jill is the liaison on this.
Thank you, Jill!

Child Care Voucher/Head Start/CFCE Training: As a follow-up to
the new EEC voucher regulations and our outreach on Head Start
and CFCE, the Network is sponsoring a training on Tuesday,
April 30, 9:30 am – 11:30 am at Holyoke Community College –
Kittredge Center, Room 301.
Please register here.
We
clarified that Sara Garvin of NEFWC will be participating in
the EEC training; Rebecca Burgos will be the point person for
the CFCE outreach and we will maximize the turn-out of shelter
case managers to this training so they are in possession of
this information as they serve families.

MA Youth Count: April 12 – May 12 – Go here for the surveys
and related information.

FY20 State Budget Update: Pamela, in combination with various
Network partners, has been leading meetings with Western MA
state legislators regarding the Network’s FY20 budget

priorities.
Today, Network partners got an audience with
Senate President Spilka who joined a planned meeting with
Senator Anne Gobi (from Ware and Palmer), a fabulous
opportunity to bring Western MA needs to the highest levels of
state government!

Register for the Resource Fair!Monday, June 10, 9 am – 12
noon, Holyoke Community College.

To register to attend: go here.

To register to request table space to share resources:
go here (note: if you’re having a table but have additional
staff attending, please register on the general attendance
link as well).

Next meeting date: Tuesday, May 14, 11 am – 12:30 pm, Frost
Building, Room 309, Holyoke Community College.

